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CITY OF

PRINCE GEORGE

REQUEST FOR COMMENT

OFFICIAL COMMUNITY PLAN BYLAW NO. 8383, 2011, AMENDMENT BYLAW NO. 9082
2019

Subject Property — 1919 17th Avenue

The City of Prince George is proposing an amendment to Schedule B-6: Future Land
Use of City of Prince George Official Community Plan Bylaw No. 8383, 2011, to
facilitate a mixed use housing development on the subject property located at 1919
17th Avenue. This application to amend the Official Community Plan also includes a
rezoning application (Bylaw 9083, 2019).

Please visit the City of Prince George website at www.princegeorge.ca/landuse for
more detailed information.

The City requests written comment from any person, organization, or agencies that may
be affected by this amendment. Please forward any written submissions by 9:00 am,
July 8, 2020 to the Development Services Division at 1100 Patricia Boulevard, Prince
George V2L 3V9, Fax: 561-7721, Email: devserv@princegeorge.ca
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VOLUNTEER WITH THE CITY OF PRINCE GEORGE

MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN YOUR COMMUNITY

The City is currently seeking the expertise of residents interest in serving on the
following committee:

Advisory Committee on Accessibility — One (1) Vacancy

This Committee meets monthly and is responsible for providing advice to City Council
and soliciting feedback from the community on matters that affect persons with
disabilities, seniors, and those with access challenges, including identification, removal
and prevention of physical and social barriers. The Committee is actively involved in
working with City Council to increase public awareness of the issues of accessibility
and inclusion in the community.

The City is accepting applications to fill one (1) vacancy for a two-year term ending
March 31, 2022.

Individuals interested in applying to volunteer to serve on a committee must be
available to attend regularly scheduled meetings (Monday - Friday, between the hours
of 8:30 am and 5:00 pm) and be willing to actively participate in projects that the
respective committee undertakes throughout the year. Information on the committees’
terms of reference, application forms and details on the application process are
available on the City's website (https://www.princegeorge.ca/committees) or may be
picked up in the Legislative Services Division, 5th Floor, City Hall.

Deadline for Applications: 5:00 p.m., Friday, June 19, 2020

Applications may be completed and submitted online (https://www.princegeorge.ca/
committees), delivered to the Legislative Services Division, 5th Floor City Hall, at the
address below, emailed to cityclerk@princegeorge.ca, or faxed to (250) 561-0183.

For any questions, or to have an application form mailed to you, please contact the
Legislative Services Division at (250) 561-7655 or cityclerk@princegeorge.ca.

REQUEST FOR COMMENT AND VOLUNTEER FOR
THE CITY OF PRINCE GEORGE

MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN YOUR COMMUNITY

The City is seeking the expertise of residents interested in serving on the
Prince George Public Library Board.

The Board meets monthly and is responsible for providing library services and
programs in Prince George by establishing the policies, goals and objectives of the
library and advocating for the library in the greater community.

The City is accepting applications to fill one (1) vacancy for the remainder of a term
ending December 31, 2020.

Involvement with council committees, commissions, and boards provides residents
the opportunity to contribute to the growth and development of our municipality and to
provide input on important civic issues.

All applicants to the Prince George Public Library Board are required to undergo a
Criminal Records Check. Information on the Library Board, application forms and
details on the application process and Criminal Record Checks are available on the
City's website or may be picked up from the Legislative Services Division, 5th Floor City
Hall.

Deadline for Applications: 5:00 p.m. Tuesday, July 7, 2020
Applications may be completed and submitted online (https://www.princegeorge.ca/
committees), delivered to the Legislative Services Division, 5th Floor City Hall, at the
address below, emailed to cityclerk@princegeorge.ca, or faxed to (250) 561-0183.

For any questions or to have an application form mailed to you, please contact the
Legislative Services Division at (250) 561-7655 or cityclerk@princegeorge.ca.
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VOLUNTEER WITH THE CITY OF PRINCE GEORGE

MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN YOUR COMMUNITY

The City is currently seeking the expertise of residents interested in serving on the
following committee:

Advisory Committee on Accessibility — One (1) Vacancy

This Committee meets monthly and is responsible for providing advice to City Council
and soliciting feedback from the community on matters that affect persons with
disabilities, seniors, and those with access challenges, including identification, removal
and prevention of physical and social barriers. The Committee is actively involved in
working with City Council to increase public awareness of the issues of accessibility
and inclusion in the community.

The City is accepting applications to fill one (1) vacancy for a two-year term ending
March 31, 2022.

Individuals interested in applying to volunteer to serve on a committee must be
available to attend regularly scheduled meetings (Monday - Friday, between the hours
of 8:30 am and 5:00 pm) and be willing to actively participate in projects that the
respective committee undertakes throughout the year. Information on the committees’
terms of reference, application forms and details on the application process are
available on the City's website (https://www.princegeorge.ca/committees) or may be
picked up in the Legislative Services Division, 5th Floor, City Hall.

Deadline for Applications: 5:00 p.m., Friday, June 19, 2020

Applications may be completed and submitted online (https://www.princegeorge.ca/
committees), delivered to the Legislative Services Division, 5th Floor City Hall, at the
address below, emailed to cityclerk@princegeorge.ca, or faxed to (250) 561-0183.

For any questions, or to have an application form mailed to you, please contact the
Legislative Services Division at (250) 561-7655 or cityclerk@princegeorge.ca.

REQUEST FOR COMMENT AND VOLUNTEER FOR
THE CITY OF PRINCE GEORGE

MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN YOUR COMMUNITY

The City is seeking the expertise of residents interested in serving on the
Prince George Public Library Board.

The Board meets monthly and is responsible for providing library services and
programs in Prince George by establishing the policies, goals and objectives of the
library and advocating for the library in the greater community.

The City is accepting applications to fill one (1) vacancy for the remainder of a term
ending December 31, 2020.

Involvement with council committees, commissions, and boards provides residents
the opportunity to contribute to the growth and development of our municipality and to
provide input on important civic issues.

All applicants to the Prince George Public Library Board are required to undergo a
Criminal Records Check. Information on the Library Board, application forms and
details on the application process and Criminal Record Checks are available on the
City's website or may be picked up from the Legislative Services Division, 5th Floor City
Hall.

Deadline for Applications: 5:00 p.m. Tuesday, July 7, 2020

Applications may be completed and submitted online (https://www.princegeorge.ca/
committees), delivered to the Legislative Services Division, 5th Floor City Hall, at the
address below, emailed to cityclerk@princegeorge.ca, or faxed to (250) 561-0183.

For any questions or to have an application form mailed to you, please contact the
Legislative Services Division at (250) 561-7655 or cityclerk@princegeorge.ca.

Playgrounds, park washrooms, fenced dog parks reopen

The City of Prince George and School District 57 are reopening all of the roughly 80
civic and school playgrounds within the Prince George area effective immediately.

Both the City and School District 57 are encouraging parents to ensure their

children are adhering to Provincial Orders and recommendations concerning physical
distancing, proper hygiene such as hand-washing, and limiting gatherings to fewer than
50 people when visiting playgrounds.

Parents are also asked not to bring children who are feeling sick to playgrounds and
to refrain from visiting these sites when they themselves are sick. Signs are being
installed today to remind visitors to exercise proper distancing and hygiene, and to
keep the numbers of visitors down.

“As we reopen our City playgrounds it gives children the opportunity to get outside and
have some fun and exercise,” says Lyn Hall, Mayor of Prince George. “Council would
like to thank residents for being patient as we reopen our many parks and playgrounds
throughout the City.”

The City closed all City playgrounds on April 3 in order to align with Provincial Public
Health guidelines relating to physical distancing and Orders limiting public gatherings.
On March 23, School District 57 announced they were closing all school playgrounds
to keep the communities safe and healthy, and to stop the spread of COVID-19.

“In alignment with school districts across the province, we are re-opening our
playgrounds,” says School District No. 57 Superintendent, Anita Richardson. “As Dr.
Henry has indicated, it is safe to do with users taking the appropriate measures.
There should be small numbers of children on equipment at any one time, preferably
small family groupings outside of school hours. All users should avoid physical contact
and we will have signs in place as a reminder about physical distancing and the
importance of washing or sanitizing hands before and after play.”

“We're happy to make playgrounds available to our students and the general public
again. Children will be supervised during school hours, but, no matter the time of day,
we encourage everyone to keep the health and safety of themselves and others in
mind,” says Richardson.

Fenced dog parks and park washrooms reopen

Public washrooms at Lheidli T'enneh Memorial Park and Duchess Park have reopened
after being closed for more than two months due to the COVID-19 pandemic.
Outhouses located at other City parks around Prince George are similarly available for
use. Enhanced cleaning protocols are in place at all facilities.

Duchess Park washrooms are open from 8:00am until dusk and Lheidli T'enneh
washrooms may be used from 9:00am until dusk. Please exercise physical distancing
where and when appropriate.

Likewise, fenced dog parks in the City are now open.

For more information: Visit the City website for information about dog parks in Prince
George.
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